
LCR 43 LARIMER COUNTY ROAD 43
Flood Recovery Project

WHEN CONSTRUCTION CREWS ARE WORKING ON COUNTY ROAD 43, THE ROAD WILL BE CLOSED 
TO PEDESTRIANS AND CYCLISTS. THIS RESTRICTION IS IN PLACE DUE TO INCREASED HAZARDS 
DURING ACTIVE CONSTRUCTION AND PILOT CAR OPERATIONS. AS AN ALTERNATE ROUTE TO ESTES PARK, 
CYCLISTS ARE ASKED TO INSTEAD TRAVEL ON US 34.

CREWS ARE TYPICALLY ON THE ROADWAY MONDAYS THROUGH SATURDAYS FROM 7 A.M. TO 6 P.M.
THIS SCHEDULE IS WEATHER DEPENDENT AND SUBJECT TO CHANGE, SO ANYONE INTERESTED IN 
RIDING THEIR BIKE THROUGH THE AREA IS ENCOURAGED TO FIRST CHECK THE CURRENT WEEK’S WORK 
SCHEDULE ONLINE AT WWW.LCR43.COM.

WHEN CREWS ARE NOT ON THE ROADWAY, COUNTY ROAD 43 WILL BE OPEN TO PEOPLE ON BICYCLES. 
CYCLISTS ARE STILL ENCOURAGED TO USE ALTERNATE ROUTES. WHEN THE ROAD IS OPEN, RIDERS 
SHOULD BE AWARE OF ROUGH, UNEVEN ROAD SURFACES, STEEP SHOULDERS AND SECTIONS OF

SINGLE-LANE ROADWAY THAT ARE CONTROLLED BY TIMED TRAFFIC SIGNALS.

Where to get additional project information

Additional details on the efforts to rebuild County Road 43 are available through our information 
hotline, website and Larimer County’s social media channels.

Hotline: 800-536-4403

Website: www.lcr43.com

Email: info@lcr43.com

Facebook: www.facebook.com/LarimerCounty

Twitter: www.twitter.com/LarimerCounty

BICYCLING FACT SHEET


